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EDHA  
NEIGHBORHOOD 

MEETING 

Monday,  
March 14th 

 7:00 PM 
AT THE  

CLUBHOUSE 

Please join us! 

Deadline for  
April Sunburst: 

March 15th 
 

Sunburst Email Address: 
EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com 

 
Contributions Welcome!! 

New Advertiser: 
Tex-Perts  

Cooling & Heating 
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Please patronize our 

advertisers, and tell ‘em 
you saw it in the 

Sunburst! 

 

THE CLUBHOUSE IS 

AVAILABLE FOR 

PRIVATE PARTIES!!! 

 
Only $150.00 for 
EDHA members 

& 
$250.00 for 

non-members 

 

Call Roslyn Harding 
884-2114 

Look for us on the web at: 
http://neighborhoodlink.com/El_Dorado/home 

Find EDHA on Facebook! 
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p  resident’s Notes  
By Rich Taylor 

EDHA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

PRESIDENT RICH TAYLOR 415-3814 

VICE-PRESIDENT REINETTE ALECOZAY 241-2683 

SECRETARY LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

TREASURER DON MALIK 655-5453 

PARLIAMENTARIAN   

AREA I MIKE DICKEY 599-3812 

AREA II TRACY JACOBSEN 590-6989 

AREA III REINETTE ALECOZAY 241-2683 

AREA IV KELLY ADAME 846-7777 

AREA V WIL PORTIS 650-3629 

AREA VI CONRAD BOECK 653-3633 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

CLUBHOUSE ROSLYN HARDING 385-9007 

CODE COMPLIANCE RENEE RICHNO 884-2114 

C.O.P. JERALD HOOD 654-0004 

LAKE ANN CALDWELL 946-6468 

GROUNDS   

SIGN DIRECTOR MARGARET TIMM 657-2329 

MAINTENANCE FEE  LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

POOL LINDA GARRIS 653-0997 

SOCIAL   

WELCOME WAGON   

Our Sunburst Editor, Jamie Gifford, has done an 

outstanding job in that role for several years. I 

extend my thanks, and that of the El Dorado 

Homes Association Board, for her fantastic 

service. Jamie has asked to be relieved as 
Sunburst Editor effective with the June 2011 

issue.   

WE NEED TO IDENTIFY JAMIE’S 

REPLACEMENT RIGHT AWAY!  

It would be great for her successor to have time to 

“learn the ropes” by working with Jamie on the 
April, May and June issues. I am confident there 

are El Dorado residents with the experience, talent 

and willingness to assume this very important 

function. If you are one of those people, or if you 

know someone who might do it, please notify 

Jamie right away at 655-9594 or call me at 415-

3814. 
Thanks to all our neighbors who advised that they 

have been continuous El Dorado residents since 

moving into their new homes.  Look for their 

names and move-in dates elsewhere in this issue. 

The 2011 Homes Association membership drive is 

off to a great start this year. Thanks to all who 

have already sent in your dues.  If you have not 
yet done so, your prompt action in support of your 

association will be greatly appreciated.  

The much needed construction activity to widen 

and raise the level of Weidner Road at Leonhardt 

is underway. That intersection will soon be closed 

to all traffic for an extended time during 
construction. Make plans now for an alternate 

route once the area is closed. 

The San Antonio Waste Management Division 

will no longer pick up leaves in plastic bags. If 

you already have leaves bagged in plastic in your 

yards those bags will not be picked up. Watch for 

notices of locations where you can get paper bags 
to use if you want Waste Management to pick up 

your leaves. Please arrange to get the appropriate 

bags soon and have the piles of leaves removed 

from your yards. 

Know an El Dorado resident who has 
gone above and beyond?  Nominate 
them for recognition in our regular 

column,  
“Hats Off To…” 

 
Contact the editor or any EDHA 

Board Member with your nominations! 
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SUNBURST STAFF 

EDITOR JAMIE GIFFORD 655-9594 

 

DISTRIBUTION SHIRLEY STEPHENS 654-4758 

 MARY BROOKS 653-0474 

 

ADVERTISING BOB HOGUE 656-6849 

SUNBURST  
  EMAIL 

EDHASUNBURST 
@SATX.RR.COM 

 

THE SUNBURST IS PUBLISHED MONTHLY (SEP-JUN) 
BY THE EL DORADO HOMES ASSOCIATION TO PROVIDE 
COMMUNICATION TO ALL HOMES IN THE EL DORADO 
SUBDIVISION.  THE STAFF ARE ALL VOLUNTEERS AND 
THE PAPER SUPPORTS ITSELF THROUGH ADVERTISING.  
MAILING ADDRESS:  12606 PRIMA VISTA, 78233. 

 
Attention dog walkers! 

Please scoop the poop! 

CLASSIFIED ADS 

 
HOUSE CLEANING PLUS — Eighteen 
years house cleaning experience. 
$60.00 one story. Limited openings. 
Neighborhood references. Lavonne 
Branham 646-0258. 
 
HONEY DO’S AND MORE — Let me 
help you with any project. Ceiling fans, 
wallpaper, decks, fences, painting…Very 
reasonable. Call Rick at 789-0567. 
 
MARY KAY INDEPENDENT BEAUTY 

CONSULTANT PAM SMITH, phone 656-

5426, email pamelasmith@marykay.com, 

o r  s h o p  o n l i n e  2 4 / 7  a t 
www.marykay.com/pamelasmith.  El 

Dorado resident since 1973 and EDHA 

supporter. 

 
Classified ads and miscellaneous notices 

are available to El Dorado residents for 
$3.00 (approx. 25 words). Ads by students 
are free. Contact Jamie Gifford at 655-9594 

or EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com   
by the 15th of the month. 

LOOK FOR 

EDHA ONLINE! 

http://neighborhoodlink.com/El_Dorado/home 

You can also connect with us on  

Facebook! 

El Dorado Babysitter 

Brooke, 16 

Call for availability 

241-8485 
If you would like a free listing in the 

Sunburst as a babysitter, call the 

Sunburst editor at 655-9594 or email 

y o u r  i n f o r m a t i o n  t o : 

EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com. 

http://www.marykay.com/pamelasmith
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 Brakes 

 Clutches 

 CV Joints 

 Rear Ends 

 Tune-ups 

 

 Transmissions 
 A/C Conversions 

 Engine Overhauls 

 Engine Diagnostic 

 Suspensions 
 

 

 A/C Work 

 Fuel Injection 

 Oil Changes 

 CV-Axles 

 Electrical 

10% Discount With This Ad 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YOUR St 

Los Palacias: 

The Palaces 
Los Campos: 

The Fields 
Cerro Vista: 

View of the Hill 
El Arroyo: 

The Brook 
Paseo: 

Corridor/Passage 

Ever wonder how the street 

names in El Dorado translate  

to English?   

~Contributed by Carol C. 

Think EDHA could do more? 

 

YOU’RE RIGHT! 

 

Pay your dues! 

Get involved! 

Israel’s 

Income Tax and  

Bookkeeping Services 
 

Individual Tax Returns                               IRS Audits 

Sole Proprietor                                        IRS Problems 

Corporate Tax Returns                    Delinquent Filing 

Partnership Tax Returns       Installment Agreements 

Employment Tax Returns        Offers in Compromise 

Non-Profit Organization Tax Returns        IRS Liens 

 

International Tax Returns 

NO TAX RETURN IS TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 

ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

ISRAEL V. GARCIA, Enrolled Agent 
(Enrolled to practice before the Internal Revenue Service) 

 

I am a retired Internal Revenue Agent 

(Field Auditor/International Examiner) 
 

13327 Nacogdoches, Suite 4       Phone 210-599-8133 

San Antonio, Texas  78233             Fax 210-590-0383 

“Spring  

is nature's way of saying,  

„Let's party!‟”   

~ Robin Williams 
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District 10 Councilman  
John Clamp 

 
City Hall Office 

P.O. Box 839966 
San Antonio, TX 78283  

210-207-7276  
Constituent Office 

3300 Nacogdoches Rd, Ste. 108 
San Antonio, TX 78217 

210-824-7355 
 
Go to John Clamp’s section of the 
City of San Antonio portal to sign 

up for helpful and informative email 
newsletters from your Councilman. 

 
http://www.sanantonio.gov/Council/

d10/index.asp 

 

 30 Years Professional Experience 

 
EDHA and your El Dorado 

Sunburst are looking for someone 

to take over as Sunburst Editor 

next season, which begins with the 

September 2011 issue. There is 

plenty of time between now and 

then to learn the ropes! Please 

contact Jamie Gifford or any 

EDHA Board member if you or 

someone you know is interested. 

Thanks! 

 Kari K. Whitaker, GRI 

210.744.5697 mobile 

Kari@KariWhitaker.com 

www.KariWhitaker.com 

El Dorado Resident since 2003. 
 

 

   Tony Burris, Agent 
13511 Nacogdoches Road 

San Antonio, TX  78217-1275 
Bus: 210-656-4081   
Fax: 210-590-7223 

www.tonyburris.com 

 
 

24 hour Good Neighbor Service 
State Farm® 

Providing Insurance and Financial Services 
Home Office, Bloomington, Illinois 



6 

 

Less than 33%  

of our Neighbors pay 

100% of the costs of 

upkeep and Improvements 

to El Dorado.   

Have you paid your fair 

share? 

FIND OUT 
What’s Your Home Worth?   

Go To 
www.FreeHomeValuesinSanAntonio.com 

You might be surprised!   

It’s Easy!  It’s Fast!  It’s Free! 

I, by chance, check my annual free credit report and learned that 

National Credit Solutions / Hollywood Video is reporting my 

account in collections.  The company never sent any notice and I 

had no idea I had an outstanding balance.  The company is no 

longer around so it's hard to fight. 

  

I've learned there are many others that are having the same 

problem.  I was lucky that I randomly checked.  However there are 

still plenty of people that will not find out until they try and buy 

something. 

  

This has become such a large problem it's been on the local news 

and many other news stations all over. Please pass on the 

information to our neighbors.  Hopefully they will pass the word 

on to more people. 

  

Someone created a facebook support group:   

h t t p : / / w w w . f a c e b o o k . c o m / h o m e . p h p ?

sk=group_123925887671385&id=140175606046413#!/home.php?

sk=group_123925887671385&ap=1 

  

There is talk of a class action law suit.  I just hope this helps 

someone.  I felt violated when I found out.  I've worked hard to 

have perfect credit and some company tries to destroy my good 

name. 

  

Sencerely, 

Terie Mitchell  

http://www.FreeHomeValuesinSanAntonio.com
http://www.facebook.com/home.php?sk=group_123925887671385&id=140175606046413#!/home.php?sk=group_123925887671385&ap=1
http://www.facebook.com/home.php?sk=group_123925887671385&id=140175606046413#!/home.php?sk=group_123925887671385&ap=1
http://www.facebook.com/home.php?sk=group_123925887671385&id=140175606046413#!/home.php?sk=group_123925887671385&ap=1
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Repair and  
Drain Service 

Prompt Professional 

Service 

Carmichael Plumbing Co. 
655-9749 

Steve Carmichael ● Licensed Master Plumber 
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Northern Hills Golf Course re-zoned using  
the new "G" designation 

  
On Thursday, January 20, 2011, the city council voted to rezone the 
Northern Hills Golf Course from MF-33, a multi-family zoning, to the 

new Golf Zoning District. This new zoning district will preserve the existing 
golf course and green space. 
  

This effort began in January 2008 after the Northern Hills Home Owners 
Association made their formal zoning request to the City Council. The District 10 
office worked with city staff to create the new Golf Zoning District designation 

for all golf courses and open spaces. The vote was the completion of the 
rezoning process, which began with a city council resolution in October 2010. 
  

"This was a great community lead effort to preserve the integrity and 
quality of life of the Northern Hills area which consists of 1,700 homes 
and over 4,000 residents", said Councilman Clamp. "We are happy that 

the council voted unanimously to rezone the golf course to prevent multi-family 
developments within their neighborhood. I would like to thank my colleagues, 
city staff and the community for their support of this effort."  

City Council District 10  

2011 College Scholarship Program   
  

The District 10 College Scholarship Program is open to all high school seniors that live in Council District 10 

and are planning to attend a two-year or four-year college or university beginning in the Fall 2011 

semester.  Each applicant is required to submit a scholarship package containing an application, essay, 

official high school transcript and two letters of recommendation.  

 
To be eligible an applicant must: 

1. Be a resident of District 10 

2. Be a 2011 graduating high school senior 

3. Provide official high school transcript of academic achievement 

4. Be active in community service activities 

5. Anticipate college attendance in Fall 2011 
6. Have / apply for a library card 

7. Submit a completed application and scholarship packet  

 

The District 10 Scholarship Selection Committee will select ten (10) seniors from District 10 to 

receive the award.  Winning students will be required to submit proof of college acceptance for the Fall 

2011 semester. Proof may consist of registration documents and/or letter of acceptance.  The selected 
students will receive a MacBook laptop, software and accessories valued at about $2000. 

 

Applications may be found at www.sanantonio.gov/council/d10.   

  

ALL DOCUMENTS MUST BE POST-MARKED BY March 31, 2011  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=tvoxmzbab&et=1104044246628&s=0&e=0014sHbEpLHi0Q9Hv0LZdw1ZuIxNntzXkh-zBI-l0RrrohY9eia4J10ra3-FShZ4RqE5PtG33Jj4rVCVj4BaRLrX7ZVHwP6yBAT8aKp2_oPlVUKmOykeQveuJjrzm2AhpHBCpT3pwrdXz0=
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CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR LONG-TIME RESIDENTS 

The following families have lived continuously in El Dorado as indicated 

below. The El Dorado Homes Association Board salutes these families and 

thanks them for being valued members of the community for the periods 

indicated. We wish them many more years of good health, happiness and 

service to the community. 

FAMILY NAME  STREET  RESIDENT SINCE 
Hays     El Gusto  November 1969 

Burke    Via Perfecto June 1970 

Garza    La Entrada June 1970 

Chapa    Sierra Madre August 1971 

Michalski    La Lira  August 1972 

Taylor    Gran Vista  December 1972 

Garris    La Charca  May 1974 

Alexander    Los Cerdos July 1974 

Hickman    Los Cerdos January 1975 

Olsmith    Gran Vista  August 1975 

Alexander, Sigmund & Virginia 
Arnold, Doug & Barbara 
Baumgartner, Jim & Shirley 
Blair, Pat & Patricia 
Bruno, Pedro & Maggie DeNavejar 
Bruton, James 
Coe, Gary 
Dovale, Walter & Adeline 
Garrett, Lucas & Alia 
Garrett, Mike & Cynthia 
Garza, Luis & Julia 
Gifford, Jamie & Jay Hudak 
Hickman, Don & Roberta 
Hogue, Will 
Hood, Jerald & Barbara 
Howard, Will 
Krafft, John & Jane 
Johnson, Yvonne 

Lanier, Joel 
Malik, Don 
Michalski, John & Katherine 
Moore, Tom & Dedra 
Olsmith, Ed & Lola 
Parker, Bob & Pauline 
Porter, Lea 
Seale, Jeanine 
Solis, Armando & Anne 
Stillman, Florence 
Szurek, John & Garnet 
Taylor, Rich & Curtistine 
Timm, Margaret 
Tipton, Laura 
Tobias, Gordon & Rose Marie 
Tolar, Paul & Ilsa 
Wheeler, James & Judi 
Whitaker, Kari & Wade 

2010 EDHA SUPPORTERS AS OF 2/13/2011 
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For more information on the 
new brush program, visit  

www.sanantonio.gov/swmd  
or call 311.   

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=tvoxmzbab&et=1104293644294&s=1976&e=001tjykIwnO_AovHkxle3p-0nwCL5Tlz1re293GScRsmxKES6PLlEglv9kS_zKztWZ34-fNYs4CJ5j5I3P8cZ4UUauPWZQENzbu-sdKAL-m1PPNlMdHhAwM5MlWBAQatuWp
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Pan Am Automotive 
Service You Can Trust for your Complete 

Automotive Repair, Tires & Batteries. 

 
 

Mgr:  Jay Estrada 

4159 Stahl Rd. 

San Antonio, TX  78217 

 
 

We have three ASE certified Mechanics 

qualified to give your car the very best care. 

 

 
Timing Belts, Starters, Alternators, Struts & Shocks, 

Water Pumps, State Inspections and more. 

 
 

Oil Change Special This Month $17.95 

210-650-5555 
FAX 210-637-5199 

El Dorado Homes Association Calendar 

Neighborhood Meeting 
COP Meeting 
District 10 Neighborhood Alliance Meeting 

2nd Monday 
3rd Monday 
3rd Monday 

March 

2nd Monday 
3rd Monday 
4th Saturday  

Neighborhood Meeting 
COP Meeting 
Easter Egg Hunt 

 

Mr. Fix-It 
A MEMBER OF THE EL DORADO COMMUNITY 

Specializing in: 

Interior and exterior painting 
 Decks and Fences 
Door replacements 

Home repairs   
Carpentry     
Drywall repair 

Free Estimates   

967-0233 
 Ask for John 

The Northeast Senior Center is 

seeking volunteers  

  

The Northeast Multi-Service Senior 

Center, located at 4355 Center Gate 

Drive, is serving a growing number of 

seniors and has been expanding to 

inc lude  more  ac t iv i t i es  and 

programs.  The Center is in need 

of volunteers in the reception 

area as well as the nutrition area 

to help City Staff Personnel. 

 

This is a wonderful opportunity for 

volunteers to help our Seniors. They 

are very appreciative of the help and 

attention they receive at the center. 

To learn more, or to volunteer, 

please call 210-207-4590 or stop 

by to tour the facility.   

April 
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The February article "My dog is an angel WITH HORNS" was written 
anonymously, but probably applicable to more than one would initially think.  I 
sincerely hope that the readers who it applies to take note.  My neighbor has a 
dog that is outside 99% of the time (was fortunately taken inside during the 
recent lengthy freezing temperatures).  The only way I know it was taken inside 
during that bad weather stint was because there was a lapse in the barking.  As 
indicated in the article, I am one who cannot enjoy being outside in my yard, 
because I have to take refuge indoors to try to block out the barking.  My 
neighbor's dog has been a problem for a long time, but recently I noticed he has 
competition.  I have started working from home part time and have learned there 
is a dog about a block away that can bark for hours on end and obviously loud 
enough to be heard by many.  As I sit at my home office desk trying to 
concentrate or lead phone calls with peers, I can hear the hound's non-
stop howling (with all windows closed and heater on) and it is very disturbing.   I 
do not blame the dogs, it is the owners lack of training and consideration for both 
their dog and others that causes the problems for the neighborhood.  I 
appreciate the article being published so attention can be brought to the 
situation. 

Letter (Email) to the Editor: 
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Property Owner Sidewalk Maintenance 

Responsibility 

 

Many Citizens assume that the City has 

the obligation to maintain all 

community sidewalks to keep them 

free from hazard and obstruction!  

However, City Ordinances require 

sidewalks to be maintained by 

property owners as an extension of 

their front yards. 

 

This includes: 

 

 Minimum sidewalk clear-width of 36” 

free “from any defects or hazards” 

or obstructions such as mailboxes, 

basketball hoops, parked cars, trash 

cans, shrubbery or fences.  (Code of 

Ordinances, City of San Antonio, 

Chapter 29, Article 1, Sec. 29-11) 

 

 Minimum clear-height of 80”, “keep 

all trees and shrubs on the premises 

well trimmed so they will not 

overhang the sidewalks or streets in 

such a manner as to interfere with 

f ree  passage.”   (Code of 

Ordinances, City of San Antonio, 

Chapter 29, Article 1, Sec. 29-10) 

 

 Maintain a smooth sidewalk rolling 

surface free “from any defects or 

hazards” such as large cracks, 

broken or  upl i f ted sidewalk 

segments.  (Code of Ordinances, 

City of San Antonio, Chapter 29, 

Article 1, Sec. 29-11) 

 

 Citation and Fine of up to $500.00 

(Ordinance #96242) 

   

Thousand Oaks Branch Library 

March 2011 

4618 Thousand Oaks Dr. 

657-5205 

Hours of Operation 

Mon. & Wed. 12-8p 

Tue., Thurs.-Sun. 10a-6p 

 

Mar. 7th (Monday)  

6:30 -7:30p Monday Evening Book Club.  

Discussion of the book Half Broke Horses  

by Jeannette Walls 

 

Wednesdays (Mar. 2nd, 9th, 16th, 23rd & 30th) 

4:00p-5:00pTeens at Thousand Oaks 

Wii, Guitar Hero, RockBand, crafts, board games, 

movies, books and more.... grades 6 and up 

5:00p-6:30p Book-A-Holics Phenomenous Club 

Teen Advisory Group meetings,  

crafts, snacks and more…FUN!!!! 

 

Thursdays  
(Mar. 3rd, 10th, 17th, 24th & 31st Thursdays Story time) 

10:00a Toddlers actively participate in stories, music 

and movement enhancing their social,  

emotional and language development.   

Recommended for children 18 to 36 months. 

11:00a Preschoolers enjoy stories and songs that 

develop early literacy skills and foster curiosity.  

Recommended for three to five year olds. 

 

 

TAX SEASON!!!! 

VITA Program (Volunteer Income Tax 

Assistance) offers free tax help to low- to 

moderate-income people who cannot prepare 

their own tax returns. Certified volunteers will be 

here to help prepare basic tax returns. 

 

Tue 10-5, Thur 1-5, Fri 10-5, Sat 10-5,  

and Sun 11-4 

 

Call library for details for any of the above 

mentioned programs and/or events. 
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2011 MAINTENANCE FEE INFORMATION 
 
 

Last Name: _________________________  First Name: ________________________ 
 

Spouse: ____________________________  Telephone: ________________________ 
 

Street Address: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Email Address: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Other household members at this address: 
 

____________________________  ___________________________ 
   

____________________________  ___________________________ 
 

 Full Maintenance/Pool Fee   $160.00    

 General Maintenance Fee     $  85.00  

 Partial Payment *                   $ _____  
 

*For General, $21.25 every 3 months (4 times a year) or $45.00/$40.00 split over 2 months 
*Full Fees may be split $80.00/$80.00 or $55.00/$55.00/$50.00, but must be paid in full prior to pool use.  

 
Please Return to: 

El Dorado Homes Association 
12606 Prima Vista 

San Antonio, TX  78233 
 

2011 MEMBERSHIP DRIVE 

 

Maintenance fees are the lifeblood of the El Dorado Homes Association.  They are 

the main source of the revenue required to keep our neighborhood safe, attractive 

and vibrant.  These fees pay for the many expenses that we have as a community, 

including, but not limited to the following: 

 

 Keeping the lake mowed and trash-free 

 Paying for insurance, utilities and taxes on the clubhouse, pool and common areas 

 Sponsoring social events and gatherings where neighbors can build relationships 

 Providing for upkeep of the common areas 

 Creating a unique atmosphere that shows a sense of pride in our community! 

 

We are fortunate to live in a neighborhood where the homes association is still 

active.  Because of our residents and the work of the EDHA, we have a beautiful 

community, a unique paseo and a fantastic pool.  We have an assortment of 

informational signage, which is kept current and relevant.  The Social Committee 

plans events all year for residents’ enjoyment, and the Cellular On Patrol program 

keeps plugging along in attempt to keep the neighborhood safe and crime-free. 


